
ITEMS OP IMIZEST 
LIBRARY — Charlie Garrett Memorial Library is open eveyr 
Monday thru Friday from 3 p.m. to 5 p.m., Tuesday mornings 
from 9 a.m. to 12 noon and Saturday mornings from 9 to 12 
starting September 2nd. 

SANDRA CAGLE WILL BE IN GORMAN AT THE CITY OFFICE 
TO RENEW AUTO LICENSE PLATES. HER NEXT VISIT -
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 21 ST FROM 9 - NOON 

The Order of the Eastern Star holds its regular stated meet-
ings on the first Monday of each month at 7:30 p.m. 

Gorman Senior Citizens meet Every Wednesday at 11:30 in 
the Gorman Senior Center. Bring Covered Dish or $3.00 Per 
Plate. 

Gorman Oaklawn Cemetery Donations can be sent to Aline 
Garrett, P. 0. Box 711, Gorman, Tx 76454 or to American State 
Bank. 

FOOD BANK L 
New Hours - 10 - 11:00 a.m. 

Second Thursday 

Boy Scouts 
Meeting Week 

Tuesdays — 6:00 p.m. 
Methodist Church 

Oakland Cemetery Association is accepting donations for the 
Care of the Cemetery. Donations can be sent to Oakland 
Cemetery Association, 503 N. Fisher, Gorman, Tx 76454, or 
American State Bank, Gorman, Texas 76454. 

4-H - Meets Second Monday of each month at 6:00 p.m. at 
the First United Methodist Church Fellowship Hall -Amy Wood 
- 734-2973. 

VET Science 4-H Project - 4th Tuesday each Month. Technol-
ogy Center / Gorman Community Center. Contact Lee or Amy 
Wood at 254-734-2973. 

Gorman Masonic Lodge No. 716 A.F. & A.M. Regular stated 
meetings are 2nd Tuesday of each month at 7:30 p.m. Members 
are urged to attend. Visitors are always welcome. Mark Wilkerson, 
Master — Pat Moseley, Secretary. 

Gorman — 	of the Snnuate  Peanut Testivai 
	

30 Cents 
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Three Positions Available On lieu. Tom and Dr. Teresa Mammon To 

• 

Gorman School Board 
THREE positions will come open for the May 12, 2007 election for 

school board trustee to be elected at large. These positions will be for 
three-year terms and are currently held by Bobby Rich, Melinda Harrington, 
and Beth Underwood. Applications for filing for a position on the ballot 

Ovill begin on February 12, 2007. Deadline for filing will be March 12, 
2007 at 5:00 p.m. Applications can be completed at the Administration 
office during school hours. Incumbents, Beth Underwood and Melinda 
Harrington have filed for a place on the ballot. 

New Hope Baptist Church 
To Celebrate 100 Years 

The New Hope Baptist Church of Gorman, Texas will be holding an 
100th Annniversary Gathering on Sunday, June 24, 2007. We are hoping 
you will be able to come for this special event. Please mark your calendar 
and plan to attend. 

GSTC 2001 
Expresses Thanks 

G.S.T.C. 2007 would like to give a big thanks to everyone that came 
out and supported our fundraiser. They would like to give a special thanks 
to the people and businesses that contributed their time and money. 

The following people and businesses include: David Perry, Coach 
Talbert, Coach Graham, Jackie Gutierrez, Howard Cox, Coach Duke, Lisa 
Laminack, Danny Burgess, City Grocery, Hair Shoppe, Veronica Seaton, 
Panda's Flower Shop, Maribel Garcia and Freda Johnson. 

Contestants included: Corey Clark - Miss Cinderfella; Seth Johnson, 
Tyler Johnson, Chance Underwood, Josh Cox, Daniel Shirley, Matthew 
Smith, Brian Greer and Matthew Cogbum. 

Heritage Manor Pie Fair 
We would like to thank each and everyone who took time to make and 

pie and enter it in our Great American Pie Fair here at Heritage Manor. 
We had 15 entries. Residents served as judges. Pies were judged on a 
scale-of 1,-10 with 10 being the best. 	• 	• 	• 	- - 

Winners were: 
ICE BOX PIES Grade School Division. Tie for 1st place between 

Kayce Dodd (Black Forest Pie) and Kourtney Seaton (Lemonade Pie) both 
of these young ladies scored a perfect 10 from the judges. The judges did 
not know that these pies were made by 8 and 9 year old girls until after 
the judging...Way to go girls!. Guys you better latch on to these 2 good 
cooks. 

ICE BOX PIES: Adult Division 
1st Lori Dodd (Sugar Free Butterscotch Caramel Pie) 
2nd Billie MarbleOtrawberry) 
3rd Jessica Lara (Lemon Snow) 
4th Ina Smith (3 layer pie) 

FRIED PIES: 1st Betty Kidd (Apricot) 
CREAM: 1st Kathey Ervin (Lemon Cream) 
MISCELLANOUS: 1st Lori Dodd (Almond Joy Pie) 
CHESS: 1st Jeanna Pack (Coconut Chess) 2nd Betty Little (Pineapple 

Coconut Chess) 3rd Ora Lee Lawrence (Corn Meal Chess) 
FRUIT: 1st Vicky Petty (Apricot) 2nd Billie Marble (Cherry) 3rd Betty 

Kidd (Raisin Pecan) 
By the time the judges were finished on one wanted any supper or 

desert. 
I would like to thank Billie Marble and Betty Kidd for helping me cut 

and set up the Pie Fair and BM. Barry for adding up the scores for us. Of 
course he was WELL paid as he also got to sample the pies. We had 
several people come by for pie and coffee following the fair. The pies that 
were left were served as desert to all the residents. 

Thank you again for making our 1st Pie Fair a Success. 

Speak At Bride 01 Christ February 18th 
Rev. Tom and Dr. Teresa Stamman to speak at Bride of Christ Church 

on February 18 at 10:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. They have ministered in 
over 1000 churches since 1986. In that time they have prophetically 
prayed for over 100,000 people, bringing God's Love and Healing Power 
to persons of all denominations, ages, and backgrounds. Through the 
preaching of the word and personal prophetic prayer, God confirms His 
Love toward mankind with supernatural miracles. Everyone welcome 
to attend. 

Pastor Rainey 

Notice to the Public: 
This is to notify you that we have been having several vehicles bro-

ken into. Please do not leave your keys or any personal items in your 
vehicle. These things have been taken. 

This is also a reminder to Parents of non-licensed drivers: we have 
been getting a lot of complaints. This means that the Parent and the non-
licensed driver will receive a ticket, if the non-licensed driver is stopped. 

The Gorman Police Dept. 

Creamily A School Teacher: Airborne® Launches 
Teacher Trust Fund - lical School Districts 

De Leon, Tx (Grassroots Newswire) February 13, 2007 — With more 
school districts struggling to keep programs in arts and music alive, the 
nation's leading herbal product in the cough and cold aisle, announced 
today that it will provide some much-needed relief. 

Airborne, Inc. has established the Airborne Teacher Trust Fund, a non-
profit charitable corporation, to fund art and music programs in elemen-
tary and middle schools that are in jeopardy of being lost due to budget-
ary limitations: 

• De Leon School District 
• Gorman School District 

• May &Acid District 
• Rising Star School District 

• SidneySchool District 
According to USA Today, TX is spending $6,145 on art and music 

programs per pupil, which is below the national average of $6,835.00. 
The Airborne Teacher Trust ;Fund is -the vision -c:ift Victoria Knight--. 

McDowell, a former second-grade teacher and creator of Airborne Health 
Formula. Victoria's goal with the initiative is to help other teachers get 
their dreams and ambitions off the ground. 

"With budgets becomingAightereach year, schools are faced with the 
kliffitult decision of having td:cut vital programs," says Knight-McDowell. 
"The Airborne Teacher Trust Fund is meant to fill the gap and keep our 
youth engaged and inspired, so they can live full and rewarding lives." 

According to the 2006 Center for Education Policy, 71 percent of the 
nation's 15,000 school districts have reduced time spent on subjects such 
as art, social studies and history since 2002. 

"It's frightening to think of a world in which children are not exposed 
to the arts in any meaningful way," says Elise Donahue, Airborne CEO. 
"As corporations and individualSit is up to us to make sure we're invest-
ing in the future of our country." 

Donahue said that the Airborne Teacher Trust Fund is beginning with 
an investment of $250,000. Grants ranging from $200 to $10,000 will 
be awarded to teachers to implement programs during the 2006-2007 
school year. 

The Airborne Teacher Trust Fund will initially be offered to teachers 
from public and private schools. in California, Florida, Louisiana, Mas-
sachusetts and Missouri. Each quarter additional states will become 
eligible until the program is rolled out nationally. 

Application information is available via the Airborne Teacher Trust 
Fund Web site — www.airbornetrust.com. 

CITY OF GORMAN MAY 
GENERAL ELECTION 

The City of Gorman May General election will by held May 12, 
2007. Commissioner Nathan Files Place 1 and Commissioner Don 
Underwood Place 3 terms will expire. 

The first day to file application for a place on the voting ballot 
will be February 10, 2007, which is on a Saturday. Since this is not a 
deadline, Monday February 12, 2007 during regular city office hours 
will be the first day to file for application for a place on the ballot. 

Deadline to file for application for a place on the city ballot will 
be March 12, 2007 by 5:00 p.m. If you have any questions please 
call the Gorman City Office @ 254 734-2317. 

Steve Spivey Scholarship 
Fund Started At ASB 

A few days ago we lost a very good friend of ours who 
gave a lot of his time and effort for the youth of Gor-
man. 

He spent many hours coaching little league baseball, 
pee wee basketball, flag football and much more for our 
kids and yours. 

His wife Tracy, has started this Scholarship Fund, an 
account has been opened at the American State Bank in 
Gorman. 

We ask for your help to make this one of the best 
Scholarships ever. 

Sincerely, 
Bill Underwood and Family 

Tim Swanner and Family 
Darren Clark and Family 

REMINDER 
ALLIED ( B F I) WILL ONLY COLLECT TRASH THAT IS 

IN YOUR POLY CART. PLEASE DO NOT 
PUT ITEMS ON THE GROUND. 

THANK YOU 

Proclaiming Feb. 26th 
"Old Rip" Commemoration Day 

In Eastland County 
WHEREAS, Eastland County's famous horned toad, "Old Rip", has been 
widely celebrated and acclaimed for an illustrious legend; and 
WHEREAS, this famous and legendary horned toad, sometimes referred 
to as horned lizard or reptile, was widely exhibited thru-out the United 
States, including a visit to President Coolidge in Washington; and 
WHEREAS, his remains have been embalmed and can be seen today in 
the display case at the entrance of the Eastland County Courthouse; 
NOW THEREFORE, I, Rex Fields, County Judge and Commissioner's 
Court of Fastland County, do hereby proclaim, February 26th. 2007 as  
"Old Rip" Commemoration Day and extend an invitation to interested 
persons to attend a special program to be held at 11:00 a.m. in the lobby of 
the Eastland County Courthouse. 

In official recognition whereof, I hereby affix 
my signature this 12th day of February, 2007. 

(s) Rex Fields 
Rex Fields, Eastland County Judge 

Fastland County, Texas 
(s) Wayne Honea, Pct. 1 	 (s) Norman Christian, Pct. 2 
(s) Bill Underwood, Pct. 3 	 (s) Reggie Pittman, Pct. 4 

Pre-K Registration and Changes 
Maxfield Elementary will be holding Pre-K Registration for the 2007-

2008 school year. This year students that are three or four by Sept. 1, 
2007 and meet the criteria will be eligible. Registration will be Friday, 
February 16, 2007 from 8:00a.m. — 3:00p.m. in the Elementary office. 
You will need to bring the student's Social Security Card, birth certifi-
cate, and immunization record. We will also need a picture ID of the 
adult registering the child. If you have any questions please call 254-
734-2617. 

Top Popcorn Sellers For Cub 
and Boys Scouts Announced 

Everyyear the Scouts sell popcorn to raise money for the events that 
we participate in. This year was no different. There is always a few who 
truly shine and outsell the others. We are so proud of their efforts. Scouts 
are fixing to start selling candy bars to raise money for a special event. 
Hopefully we can sell enough to get to go to see the Harlem Globetrotters 
again this year. Top salesman for the Cub Scouts was, (R) Ryland 
Laminack and (L) Keidan Petree. Top salesman for the Boy Scouts was 
(L) Robert Shawver and (R) Jeffrey Rainey. 

USDA Announces Second 2006 
Crop Counter-Cyclical Payments 

The U. S. Department of Agriculture today announced it will begin 
issuing $555 million in second partical counter-cyclical payments (CCPs) 
to producers with 2006-crop upland cotton or peanut base acreage en-
rolled in the Direct and Counterpcyclical Payment Program (DCP). 

Producers with barley, corn, grain sorghums, oats, rice, soybeans, other 
oilseeds or wheat base acreage enrolled in DCP will not receive these 
payments because market prices are well above levels triggering them. 

Producers are eligible for CCPs when effective prices fall below tar-
get prices as specified in the 2002 Farm Bill. The effective price equals 
the direct payment rate plus the higher of either: (1) the national average 
market price recieved by producers during the marketing year; or (2) the 
national average loan rate for the commodity. USA calculates CCPs based 
on historical base acreage and payment yields, not current production. 

Sasei Mace 2008-erop 
esinitermeilcal Parini isles 

The 2002 Farm Bill allows producers to receive CCPs in three install-
ments: 

• The first in October (up to 35 percent of the total projected rate); 
• The second in February (up to 70 percent of the tala projected rate, 

less any amount previously received); and 
• The final payment after the end of the marketing year (less any 

amount previously received), which varies by commodity. 
USDA issued 2006-crop first partial payments based on projected CCP 

rates in October 2006 for producers with upland cotton or peanut base. 
USDA bases the second partial payment rates for 2006 on supply, de-
mand and price forecasts from USDA's World Agriculture Supply and 
Demand Estimates, released on Feb. 9, 1007. 

2006 Final Counter-Cyclical Payments 
USDA determines final CCPs after the nd of the marketing year for 

each commodity. The end of the 2006/07 marketing year for each com-
modity is: 
• Wheat, barley and oats - May 31,2007 
• Rice, upland cotton and peanuts - July 31, 2007 
• Corn, grain sorghum and soybeans - August 31,2007 

Overpayments 
The 2002 Farm Bill requires that any overpayments to producers must 

be repaid. If not repaid, USDA will deduct overpayments from any DCP 
payments received after the final payments are determined. 

More information on DCP is available at local USDA Farm Service 
Agency (FSA) offices and on FSA's Web Site at: http://wwwfsamsda,gov  
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a—cc-W*1 egnigise  

POOR LITTLE HOUSE - needs to 
hear swish of paint brush &. hum of 
handyman. Frame house with siding, 
3 BR, 11/2 baths, space heat, window 
A/C, DDCP stg. bldg. Call for de- 
tails. 	08 
COMFY, COZY, AFFORDABLE! 
3 lor:  /2,10onv larit 
Li 	ini 	hea 	i do 	, 
kitc with ood ets, o, 
SDG & 2 car carport. 04 
HELP YOURSELF TO COM-
FORT! Enjoy life in this 3 BR, 2 bath 
brick home. Livingtoom with F/P, din-
ing, kitchen appliances, CH/A, cov-
ered patio, 2 car carport & storage 
bldg. 07 
TAKE A PEEK - THEN SETTLE 
IN! 3 8R, 13/4bath hothe with living, 
dining, CH/A, screened porch & 2 
sheds. Act fast - it won't last! 011 

REAL ESTATE 

BARBARA. LOVE, Broker 
317 E. Main St. 
254-629-1725 

EASTLAND, TX 76448 

THE GORMAN PROGRESS  
P.O.. Box 68 — Gorman, Texas 76454 

Phone 254-734-2410 or 2411.- Fax 254-734-2799 
Email • gprogress@tsbusiness.com 

PDF Ads - EPS - JPEG Photos (Only) Email - 
Jake@tsoLnet 

Publication Number 222780 

PUBLISHER: Lonnie Bennett 

SUBSCRIPTION RATES: By Mail in Eastland and 
ComanChe Counties - I year — 513.50; Outside 
Eastland and Comanche Counties but in Texas - 1 
year $18.00; and Out of State - I Veir S20.00 -
Effective 2-2006. ( Firsancrease Since f 997) 

Any erroneous reflection upon the character, stand-
ing.orreputationotaciy person, firm, or corporation 
which may appear in the columns of the Gomm.  
Progress will be gladly corrected upon being brought 
to the attention of the publisher. 

Entered as Periodical Postage Paid at the Post Office 
in 4Gormin, Tx 76454, under the Ad of March 3, 
1978. Published Weekly by Gorman Progress, 106 
S. Kent,Gorman, Texas 76454, Periodical Postage 
Paid at Creamy. Tx 76454 • 	' 

DISPLAY AD RATE 
$3.00 Per NAA COL. INCH 

NATIONAL AD RATE 
54.00 Ppr NAA COL. INCH 

Advertising Lino Rate -.2678 
NO COMMISSION DISCOUNTS 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS 
.20 Cents a Word 

Minimum Charge • 53.00 per issue - CASH 
Charged • Additional Feo - $1.00. 

No Commission 
Additional 50 cents for Borders. Wedding 
Announcements • 55.001810 with Picture -
Weddings - 510.00 Minimum. 

ADVERTISING DEADLINE • TUESDAY 
NOON 

Card of Thanks - 53.00 

ME GORMAN PROGRESS RESERVES THE 
RIGHT TO REFUSE ANY ADVERTISING. 
POSMASTER: Please send Change of Address To: 
GORMAN PROGRESS, P. 0. Box 68, Gorman, 
Texts 76454-0068 

CUSTOM HOME BUILDERS 
SINCE t980 

Let Us Build Your New Home or Room Addition 
If You Can Dream It, We Can Build It!! 

T. J. Clark Construction Co., Inc. 
(254) 734-2755 

P. O. Box 176 — 111 E. Roberts St. — Gorman, Texas 76454 
General Building Contractors - All Work Guaranteed 

Custom Homes - Remodeling - Commercial - Industrial - Farm 
Financing - Free Estimates - Design, Engineering & Plan Services 

Specializing In Custom Farming" 
Hay Baling - Custom Plowing - Planting - Brillion Seeding 

Brent 
Henderson 

Custom Farming 
Home: 254-445-2481 
	

Cell: 254-485-6038 
13223 S. FM 219 
	

DUBLIN. TX 76446 

JOSEFINA HOMEMADE 
MEXICAN FOOD 
FRIDAY ONLY 

115 S. Briscoe (corner of Briscoe & Ross across from City Park) 
Serving 11 am to 1:30 pm - - Carry Out 

Phone 254-734-5637 

FS Plate — Enchilada Pie and Bistek Ranchero 

R&R 
ORNAMENTAL FENCING 

Wrought Iron Fencing 
• Wrought Iron 
• Chain Unk 
• Pipe 
• Etc. 

Masonry & Concrete 
• Rock, Brick, Block 
• Columns 
• Patios 
• Siding 
• Walks 
• Etc. 

Mario Ramirez - Own& 

Business: (254) 734-4144 
Mobile: (254 842-8925 

1111:1 
lorill1"1111::10 

INCOME TAX PREPARATION 
Paper and Electronic Returns 

Call Richard Watson 

Next To Gorman Progress 254-734-4040 

Business Directory 

• 184A, 2-1 frame home, 6 waterwells, 2 reservoirs, 3 side roll irrigation systems, 
15hp pit pump, 9 acre in pecan orchard, 76 acres in coastal, 55 acres in crop 
land, rest in native pasture. [1101) $524,920 

• 100 A, w/4,961 sq. ft(CAD) 5-41/2  2-story brick home, fireplaces, game room, 
office, 2-cargarage, 2-carcarport, underground sprinkler, swimmingpool, deck 
w/hottub, 2 ponds, pipe corrals, pecan & oak trees. fFS011$850,000 

•80 A, w/1,943sf(CAD) 3-2 brick home, barns and shed, 3 wells, stock pond, 
moss fences, steel pens, almost completed roping arena. ICD011 $459,000 

• 70A, w/1,894sf(CAD)3-2 brick home, metal roof, carport, fireplace. approx. 14 
acres pecan orchard, both sides of Leon River, coastal, 2 reservoirs, 4 wells, 3 
barns, pipe corrals, equipment, hunting. 18C01) $396,500 

• 52 A, w/2,854sf(CAD) 4-3 brick home, carport, 5 water wells, 3 stock tanks, 
corrals, barns ELPon $250,000 

• 11A, w/16'x70' mobile home, well, rural water, oaktrees Elton $70,000 
• 10A, horse facility w/16x76 Mobile home, approx. 2,600sf of barns and sheds, 

MSS fenced into four pastures, highwayfrontage [KW011 $4257080 REDUCED 
TO $112,500 

• 250 ± A, 150 wooded, 100 coastal, on Coppere.as Creek, lake, stock tanks, 
hunters cabin, 25hp pit pump, hwy. frontage, rural water 0B011 $850,000 

• 243 A, Comanche Co, one reservoir, 14 irrigation wells, irrigation pit, highway 
frontage, cultivation, costal, native pasture !ABO1I $2,500 per aae 

•SOLD- 240 A, with pivot inigation system, 2-stock tanks, approx. 7,000sf of 
barns and sheds, creek, hunting, minerals pion $798,500 

• 158 A, rolling terrain, 2 tanks, well, coastal; native, cover for deer and turkey 
hunting, all weatherroads; minerals. awn. 4 milesfrom Dubinre:soil $395,000 

• 155 ± A, 3 water wells, 3 stock tanks, approx 90 A cover, rest in native pasture 
(PACO21 $427,075 

• 150A, rollingterrain, approx 90 aaeswooded, 4 watenvells, irrigation pit, stock 
tank, excellent deer and turkey hunting. Minerals. Nom] $442,500 

• 140A, recreational, cattle, or horse,ereekrunningthru, waterwells, good fences, 
hunting deer, turkey, hogs, some farm eq. available, minerals negotiable, possible 
ownerfinandng. ICSK011$350,000 

• 100 A, with 5 stoddanks,waterwell, pipe corrals, good fences, improvedvarieties 
of coastal, native pasture, cultivation, and hunting. (ramsoi) $225,006 

• 100A, on Hwy36, new parameterfences, eolarpowered waterwell, crossfences, 
wood, coastal, hunting fraroij $250,000 

• 81A pecan orchard,•approx 900 irnpioved variety trees, underground drip 
inigation on, 9 Wells, tractors, shaker, other eqUipthent (11111011$326,1300 

• 60 A, stothank, approx 13 Awooded, coastal and hunting won $165,000 
• Service Station, 150' on Hwy 377, 2 bays, 4 tanks; 7 pumps (wPiroil $60,000 
• 3,925sf(CAD) Metal Commercial Building,walk-in cooler, central heat& air, office 

& storage areas, restmoms [13W02) $75,000 
7021 

254-893-3404 
516 Hwy 6 West, De Leon 

Broker: Robert Gilder 
Agents: Ronnie Golden, David Gilder, 

Wayne Parsons, Bobby Newman REALTY 

See Pictures at: www.GilderRealty.com 

Riley Gardner Memorial Represented By 
JONELL TORREZ — 254-734-2535 

Our Memorial Display Is Now Located 
Behind Higginbotham's Funeral Home. 
We Guarantee You Can Buy The FIN-
EST QUALITY Memorial At The 
LOWEST PRICE. All Work Guaran 
teed. 

Richard Watson 
Kinser 

Richard Watson Kinser, age 89 
of Gorman, died Friday, February 
9, 2007 in a local nursing home. 

Graveside services were held 
3:30 p.m. Saturday at Oakland 
Cemetery, south of Gorman with 
Rev. Barry Schahn officiating. 

Richard was born September 15, 
1917 in Marble Falls, Texas to An-
drew Jackson Kinser and Elizabeth 
(Bessie) Kinser.j He was a carpen-
ter, worked in oil field industry and 
retired from Southern Airways. He 
was a veteran of World WarII,tserV-
ing in the U.S. Army from 1942 to 
1944. He had lived in Gorman most 
of his life. He had been a resident 
at Heritage Manor for the past sev-
eral years. Before his health failed, 
he enjoyed fishing, baseball and 
loved playing dominoes. Richard 
was a member of the First Baptist 
Church having become a Christian 
in the latter part of his life. 

He is survived by: one brother, , 
Ralph Kinser of Buena Park, CA; 
and several nieces and nephews. He 

New5+3 
With Acreage, 

$0 Down, $695 per month, 
FHA, 6.75% -.817-279-8505 

RBI 35823 
5-14 C 

We buy houses! Quick CASH closings! 
Call Ron 432-580-4883. 	fnc 

211x60-DAVide-$39,900 
New Appliances, New Carpet, 
Rock ER, Financing Avaiable! 

817-279-8505 
RBI 35823 

5•14 C 

HUNTING LEASE WANTED: Look 
ing for a year round place to hunt hogs 
coyotes, varmints, turkey, deer, etc. Re 
sponsible local land owner. Contac 
SHAWN at.$17-219-0050 	FNC 

FOR SALE: Used washerudryers, re . 
frigerators, and freezers. 30 day warranty. 
Call 254-893-4198 or 254-842-8167. the 

Paul Williams Roofing 
Carbon, Texas 

254-639-2330 
30 years of Service in Gorman Area 

Free Estimates 
Extended Warranties 

Vera Nell Smith 
Vera Nell Smith, devoted wife 

and precious mother and grand-
mother, went peacefully to be with 
God on Saturday, February 10, 
2007. Private graveside services are 
pending. 

She is survived by sons, Dr. 
Wade Smith and wife Renea of 
Cleburne and Michael Smith and 
wife Judy of Pinehurst; grandchil-
dren, Bryant Smith and wife 
Heather of Round ,Rock, Bradley 
Smith and wife Kristi of Hico, Marc 
Smith and wife Rita of San Anto-
nio, Jennifer Tomchesson and hus-
band Dr. Joshua Tomchesson of San 
Antonio, Emily Smith of Cleburne, 
Brandie Vance and husband Al of 
Austin, and Natalie Bicknell and 
husband Stephen of Cleburne; fif-
teen great-grandchildren and seven 
nieces and nephews. 

was preceded in death by his par-
ents, four brothers, Rob, Roy, Ray 
and Rex and two sisters, Rea and 
Ruby. 

TENDER LOVING CARING 
CHILDCARE: If you are needing some-
one to 'care for your children while you 
wbrk. I can help'you out just give 
Michaelyn a Call at 254-631-2161. 2-TP 
ATTENDANTS NEEDED: Part-time 
attendants needed to assist elderly and dis-
abled clients with personal care and light 
housekeeping in the De Leon area. Must 
have own transportation. Contact 
Amanda or Kayla at 877-885-7056. 
E.O.E. 	 2-2-15 C. 
SIM-ANGUS BULLS - Solid Black —
Good Growth: Best of two breeds. 254-
734-2758 - Gorman, Texas 76454. 2TC 

USED 2 + 2 
Cash 

$7,900.00 
817-279-8505 

134 C. 

FOR SALE: Steel Barrels - Call Den- 
ver Rainey at 254-734-51.1. 	ENC. 

Palm Harbor 
16 X 80 

Deluxe Model, 3+2, 
$31,900! 

Financing Available! 
817-279-8505 

RBI 35823 	
‘.11 C. 

. 	, 
FOR SALE: :Two (2)Cenietery Lots in.  
•OaklaWn Cemetery in Gorman. Mickey 
Halcomb - 972-938-3267. 	2-2-15 P. 

PUPPIES TO. GIVEAWAY: Two-Part 
Collie and Plan Parinese Puppies. 4 
months old. Call 254-639-2315, Alvis 
Scitem. 	 2-2-15 P. 

Your Electric Bill Too High! 

Lowest Rates In Texas! Lock 
In For Two (2)-Years! Eula 
Miears 254-734-4371. 

FNC. 

COGBURN REALITY  
893-6666 	DE LEON, TX 
•NEW: Frame home, 648, sr, good 
ponclition. $21,000 
NEW: De Leon, '2 or 3 - 2 1/2 - 2 
rboorictrAr4ralk;  iriplehaital 

eg15t,tnepe-
can trees, $39,500. 
NEIVi3j I n 
porVauikirM *nu  itliter00-  
NEW: Desdemona, 3-1 frame 2 
story built 1872, 2651 sf, 2 car ga-
rage, range,, ref. washer & dryer, 
water well, stg. bldg., paved road. 
App. 1 acre. $65,000. 
Desdemona, nice 3-2 mfg. home, 
1549' LA AGAD), open floor plan, 
fireplace, beautiful fenced 1 acre, 
water' 	stg. bldg., numerous fruit 
arid pecan trees. - $82,500. 
NEWS0:30ar juste can 
Arch 	El 	ail 	c 	lo- 
cation. -$3,750 acre. 
30 sein/l; w3tqr well, elec., barn, 

IEVintraCt°s 
of small pecan trees. $2,500 acre. 
NEW: 40A. near Gorman, paved 
roakipasfuraiweilssmall "Sin, 
waWsial, 	Ogiait dy 
soil. $2,750 A. 
100 a west De Leon FM587, 3 - 1 1/ 
2 - 2 brick. 1444 sq. ft., C/HA, fire-

-plate, carpeted, some remodeling, 3 
ponds,....3Qo ecop land, 35a coastal, 
some native, fenced, 2 steel corrals, 
2. wells, shop building. Nice setup. 
Mineral Rights $295,000.00 
160A M/1 easttorman on FM2921: 
65 -a mil :COattal, 75 a mil wooded, 
water well, pond, steel corral, indi-
cations.  shqw lots deer, turkey and 
!jogs, mineral rights. $2,900.00 
240 asOuth Gorman, 120a fields, 80a 
wooded, 40a coastal, 2 small ponds, 
water well, in an great hunting area, 
lots of deer sign, great place! Min-
eral Rights $2,250.00 acre. 
We NEED Your Listings. The 
market is Good. Call Us. 

inviv.cogburnrealestate.corn 
SELLING 

GORMAN - DE LEON 
AREAS OVER 50 YEARS 

She was preceded in death by her 
beloved husband, Wade Wilson 
Smith, two brothers, and three sis-
ters. 

Memorials may be made to the 
First Baptist Church of De Leon or 
the Community Care Services Hos-
pice of Dublin. 

Velma Beatrice "Bea" 
Lancaster Lutz 

Velma Beatrice "Bea" Lancaster 
Lutz, age 82 of De Leon, died Sat-
urday, February 10, 2007 in Co-
manche Co. Medical Center. 

Services were held Monday at 
St. Joe Baptist Church at 1:00 p.m. 
with Jackie Auvenshine officiating. 
Music by Vicki Robinett and 
LaRessie Wilkerson. Interment was 
in Wolf Valley Cemetery in Brown 
Co. 

Velma was born May 25, 1924 
in Kauffman County, Tx to the late 
Troy Ray and Effie Trousdale Ray. 
She was a beautician; lived in De 
Leon area since 1978, having pre-
viously resided in Garland, Tx. She 
was a member of St. Joe Baptist 
Church. She married B. N. "Bud" 
Lancaster on June 3, 1939 in Ris-
ing Star; he preceded on Feb. of 
1977; she later married Burl Lutz 
on February 4, 1978 in De Leon; he 
preceded her on December 21, 
2003. 

She is survived by two daugh-
ters, Nancy Jeanette Quade and hus-
band Lyder of Duster and Sandra 
Allen and husband C. N. "Butch",, 
of Grandview; step-son, Mike Lutz 
of De Leon; sister, Esther Key of 
San Angelo; 6 grandchildren, Kevin 
Lancaster, John Quade, Lester 
Quade, Lynda Lowinski, Thom 
Allen and Becca Cole; 8 great-
granchildren; 2 great-great-
granchildren and many nieces and 
nephews. 

She was also preceded by one 
son Kenneth Lancaster and a 
brother Waymond Ray who pre-
ceded in WWII.  

Serving as Pallbearers were 
Kevin Lancaster, John Quade, 
Thom Allen, Lester Quade, Ronnie 
Cole, Eric Lowinski; honorary pall-
bearers were Mike Lutz, Butch 
Allen and Lyder Quade. 

PYRAMID HEALTHCARE 
WANTS YOU! 

Pyramid HealthCare, a leader ' ' 
in the long-term care industry, 

is looking for qualified 
candidates to join our 

progressive team. Due to a 
recent increase in admissions 
Heritage *gar of Oarnum 
currently have the following 

positions available: 
*CNA's • 

*RELIEF LVN'S 
Please apply in person at 600 W.  
Roosevelt in Gorman, Texas 
Pyramid HealthCare EEOC M/F/D/y 

Alma Jo Black 
Johnson 

Alma Jo Black Johnson, age 91 
of De Leon passed away on Sun-
day, February 11, 2007 at Co-
manche Co. Medical Center. Ser-
vices were held Wednesday, Febru-
ary 14th at 11:00 a.m. at De Leon 
First United Methodist Church with 
Jackie Auvenshine officiating. 
Music by LaRessie WilkersOn and 
Vicki Robinett. Interment in De 
Leon Cemetery under the direction 
of Nowlin Funeral Home. 

Alma was born on February 20, 
1915 in Beattie, Texas to the late 
William Thomas "Tom" Black and 
Alice Keith Black. She married 
Jesse B. Johnson, Jr. on December 
13, 1933 in Blanket, Texas. 

She was a homemaker. She was 
"Everything to Everyone". She re-
sided in De Leon area most of her 
life having lived in Midland from 
1954 until 1966. She was a mem-
ber of De Leon First United Meth-
odist Church. 

Alma is survived by two sons, 
Bill Johnson of Gorman and Mike 
Johnson of De Leon; three daugh-
ters, Jo Ann Notgrass of Carbon, 
Dorothy B. Johnson of Ellington, 
Conn., and Betty Jean Atwood of 
Eldorado, KA.; 8 grandchildren, 
Kim Swinney, Kern Atwood, Kevin 
Notgrass, Kelly Hewes, Courtney 
-Hewes, Kristi Johnson, Dana 
Johnson and Brett Johnson; 7 great-
grandchildren , Jordan, Meaghan, 
Nick, Brittani, Hunter, Gage and 

'Quinn; and one great-great grand- 
daughter,_ 	Brooklyn. 

—She was preceded by her 
' Jesse B. Johnson dn Febru- 

ary 16, 1981.  
Sterving as pallbearers were 

Larry Nowlin, Dr. Bret Johnson, 
Kruger Atwood, Kevin Notgrass, 

,1 Kelly.  Hewes, Nick Hewes. Hon-
. orary was Bill Wilkerson, Lannes 
iCallison, Jim Parker and Jordan 
Swinney. 

Eastland County Sate Kids, ROSA, Others Unite to 
Remind Parents of Importance 01 Child Passenger 
Safety Valeolines Week to Focus on Booster Seats 

According to the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(NHTSA), approximately 7,500 lives have been saved by the proper use 
of child restraints during the past 20 years. Yet, motor vehicle crashes still 
remain the number one killer of children ages 4 to 14 in America. The 
reason? Too often it is the improper use or non-use of child safety seats 
and booster seats. 

That's why Eastland County Safe Kids is joining with NHTSA and 
other state and local leaders around Valentine's Day this year to com-
memorate Child Passenger Safety Week (Feb. 11-17). 

"In 2005, an average of five children ages 14 and younger was killed 
and 640 were injured in motor vehicle crashes every single day," said 
Wayne Dennis, Education Director for Eastland County Safe Kids. "That's 
why we'll be working so hard during Child Passenger Safety Week and 
throughout the year talking to parents and caregivers about the impor-
tance of restraining their children properly in their vehicles:' 

While 98 percent of America's infants and 93 percent of children ages 
1 to 3 are regularly restrained, not enough children ages 4 through 7 are 
restrained properly for their size and age. Only 10 to 20 percent of chil-
dren ages 4 through 7 who should be using booster seats to protect them 
are actually in them. But children ages 4 to 8 who are placed in booster 
seats are 59 percent less likely to be injured in a car crash than children 
who are restrained only by a seat belt, according to a study by Child. 
Hospital of Philadelphia (CHOP): 

"As children grow, how they need to be secured in a car, truck, van or 
SUV changes," Wayne Dennis said. "Moreover, when you're an expect-
ant mother, it's important to always wear your seat belt to protect you and 
your unborn child. Wear the lap bet across your hips and below your 
belly with the shoulder belt across your chest (between your breasts). Once 
your child is born, be a role model and continue to buckle up every trip, 
every time." 

For maximum child passenger safety, parents and caregivers simply 
need to remember and follow the 4 Steps for Kids: 

1) For the best possible protection keep infants in the back seat, in 
rear-facing child safety seats, as long as possible up to the height or weight 
limit of the particular seat. At a minimum, keep infants rear-facing until a 
minimum of age 1 and at least 20 pounds;' 

2) When children outgrow their rear-facing seats (at a minimum age 1 
and at least 20 pounds) they should ride in forward-facing child safety 
seats, in the back seat, until they reach the upper weight or height limit of 
the particular seat (usually around age 4 and 40 pounds); 

3) Once children outgrow their forward-facing seat (usually around 
age 4 and 40 pounds), they should ride in booster seats, in the back Seat, 
until the vehicle seat belts fit properly. Seat belts fit properly when the lap 
belt lays across the upper thighs and the shoulder belt fits across the chest 
(usually at age 8 or when they are 4'9" tall); 

4) When children outgrow their booster seats, (usually at age 8 or 
when they are 4'9" tall) they can use the adult seat belt in the back seat, if 
it fits properly (lap belt lays across the upper thighs and the shoulder belt 
across the chest). 

"This year, during Child Passenger Safety Week, we are working hard 
to remind all parents, grandparents and child care providers that if their 
children are under 4'9", they need to be in a booster seat," said Wayne 
Dennis. "What better way to show you love your children on Valentine's 
Day than to make sure they are secured properly. Make it the law in your 
car - it might actually save your children's lives." 

For more information about Child Passenger Safety contact Eastland 
County Safe Kids Car Seat Distribution Program at 254-734-5989. We 
would also like to remind everyone that we ffer FREE car seat classes 
every month EaSt rand: We also otter 	E sediligpecticing of 

; 	9-111LI' 	 C I 
rently installed Seats. 
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Super Notes 
By David K. Perry -- dperry@gorman.escl4.net -- 734-3171 

I heard on the news that the ground hog they use each year to predict our 
weather did not see his shadow and that this means we will have an early 
spring, well I'm ready. How about you? I don't mind the rain at all, but I am 
quite tired of the cold weather. Now that we are entering track season, I'm 
sure we will have some weather surprises. 

Last week ended our basketball season. I want to congratulate everyone 
that worked hard to improve our program! The win, loss record does not 
always tell the real story, the one about how much work it takes to compete 
regardless of if you win or lose. I feel we made an improvement over last year 
and we are headed in the right direction. I know that Athletic Director Talbert 
will be focusing now on what has to be done in order for us to be more suc-
cessful next year both as players and as coaches. 

Now for track, baseball, softball, and power-lifting; it appears we will be 
very busy this spring. I recommend you chose at least one sport to support, 
and attend every competition if possible. The more support they have from 
you, the better they will do! We also have golf and tennis coming up. Sched-
ules will be posted in the paper and on our website. 

I want to thank Dr. Dan Brudnak for donating an AED, an automatic easy 
to use defibrillator, to Gorman ISD. The University Scholastic League has 
mandated that all high school campuses in Texas must have at least one AED 
prior to the 2007-2008 school year. I am happy to say that we will have two. 
We will receive our second one from the Texas Association of School Boards 
because of our long term relationship with them. Training for the use of these 
devices will take place as soon as it can be arranged. 

I spoke about vouchers last week. In my opinion, they are a parasite to 
ublic education. I don't like charter schools either. They rob money from  
blic education that should be going into the regular classroom. In my opin-

ion, they are the equivalent the state financing private schools, schools that 
are not held to the high standards which public schools are held. But this 
week, I am asking you to contact our legislators about facility funding. I am 
asking that everyone that reads this article to call, write, or fax a letter to 
Congressman Keffer, Senator Frasier, Representative Eissler (Chairman or 
the House Education Committee), and Senator Shapiro (Chairman of the Sen-
ate Education Committee) and register your support of legislation that will 
roll forward the Existing Debt Allotment (EDA) and the Instructional Facili-
ties Allotment. These are the funds that we need and that hundreds of other 
school districts in Texas need in order to build new and renovate old facilities. 
Here are the addresses and phone numbers: The Honorable Rob Eissler, Room 
EXT E 1 .414, P.O. Box 2910, Austin, TX 78768 , (512) 463-0797, (512) 463-
0898 Fax; The Honorable Florence Shapiro, P.O. Box 12068, Capitol Station, 
Austin, Texas 78711, (512) 463-0108, Fax (512) 463-7579;The Honorable 
Troy Fraser, P.O. Box 12068, Capitol Station, Austin, Texas 78711 (512) 463-
0124, fax: (325) 676-8060 ; The Honorable Jim Keifer, Room EXT E2.418, 
P.O. Box 2910, Austin, TX 78768, (512) 463-0656, (800) 586-4515 Toll-free, 
(512) 478-8805 Fax. Explain to them how your children are using a facility 
that was built in 1911 and rebuilt by the WPA in 1937. Explain that parts of 
the facility are almost 100 years old. We need to begin replacing old facilities 
with new and improving those where it is economically feasible. 

If you have not been by the school, you might want to drive by and see our 
new sign that was delivered and installed Monday. It is great! This will be a 
great addition to our community. Hopefully, you will get used to watching the 
message board for daily and weekly announcements as well as emergency 
information from the city. Thank you to our sponsors that are listed on the 
base of the sign that made this purchase possible with their generosity. There 
was also one anonymous donor that paid for a third of the sign. Many thanks 
to them also! 

We had our regularly scheduled school board meeting Monday night at 
7:00pm in the high school auditorium. The meeting began on time with a 
prayer by Melinda Harrington, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Present 
and voting at the board meeting was President — Bobby Rich, Secretary —
Melinda Harrington, Vice-President — Jeff Seaton came in at 7:30pm, Larry 
Thompson, Beth Underwood, Mark Simmons, Daryl Hirst. Also in atten-
dance were Superintendent Perry, Principal Reeves, Principal Panter, and Ath-
letic Director Talbert. The board approved the consent agenda 6-0 and then 
received regular reports. pfgrns of interest, in, the various reports: 
• Gorman ISD fund balance including investments.$1,566,430.89.,. 
• Our investments include a $100,000.00 and a $300,000.00 certificate of 
deposit and $398,369.26 in the Liquidity Plus fund of the Lone-star Invest-
ment Pool. 
• As of January, 2007 we have received 48.64% of our revenue from local 
and state sources and expended 42.97% of our budget. 
• 86.16% of our 2006 taxes have been collected. 
• Coach Talbert handed out Track schedules 
• Mr. Panter reported he would be moving Mrs. Wilcoxen to a secondary 
reading position and G/T next year and hiring another fulltime math teacher 
• Mrs. Reeves reported attendance at 97.3% and enrollment at 198 at the 
elementary 
• Mr. Perry reported the following: 

1. Gorman ISD 2006 final property values $47,635,840.00 after exemp-
tions 

2. The new sign has been installed and is working well 
3. Letters need to be sent to legislators regarding the funding of facilities, 

rolling forward EDA 
4. All school board trustees for Gorman ISD exceeded the minimum num-

ber of hours of annual training required by the state. Will try to go as a group 
for training to San Antonio in June or Dallas in September. Board members 
receive training in many different topics during the year like: the open meet-
ings act, the open records act, legislative updates, evaluating the superinten- 
dent, setting goals, facility improvement, team building, etc. 	 • 

The board voted 7-0 to join the "Friends of Texas Public Education", an 
organization that publicizes the good job public schools are doing. Also by a 
7-0 vote, the board voted to have a trustee election May 12, 2007 to fill the 
expiring three year terms of Bobby Rich, Beth Underwood, and Melinda 
Harrington and also for the election to be a joint effort with the city of Gorman 
at the Community Center. Early voting will still be at the school administra-
tion office and only paper ballots will be used. The board also approved, 7-0, 
for Brandon Powell to use parts of the school to shoot a movie pending ap-
proval by the school attorneys of the consent document. Superintendent Perry 
then recommended that Mary Reeves, Rick Panter, Susie Hampton, and Paul 
Talbert be extended two year term contracts reflecting the same duties, and 
number of days as their present contracts. After much discussion, the recom-
mendation passed 5-2, with Mr. Simmons and Mrs. Underwood voting against 
the motion. Mr. Simmons and Mrs. Underwood prefer one year contracts 
rather than two. The entire board voiced their support for Gorman ISD's en-
tire administrative team. The board then adjourned at 10:00pm. 

If you are seriously planning to run for the Gorman school board in the 
upcoming election in May, experienced trustees will lead a Texas Association 
of School Boards 7  sponsored candidate workshops from 7-9 p.m. Thursday, 
March 1 at the Region 14 Service Center in Abilene, Texas. Potential school 
board members will get real-life, practical advice about campaigning, getting 
elected, and serving as an education leader. Topics to be covered include: What's 
it like to be a trustee; Key responsibilities of the board; Division of authority 
with staff; How to campaign constructively; and Where to find more informa-
tion. 

Area school board candidates and interested citizens can learn more about 
the demands and rewards of school board service at the workshop, which will 
provide interested community members and individuals thinking about run-
ning for the board with a better understanding of what is involved in being 
elected and serving as a local trustee. Participants will view "A Call to Ser-
vice," a Texas Association of School Boards video, highlighting many aspects 
of board service and featuring several school trustees. The workshop is open 
to anyone. Admission is free. No registration is necessary. For more informa-
tion, contact Tanya Barnett at TASB, 512-467-0222 or 800-580-8272, exten-
sion 6248. 

Melinda Harrington and Beth Underwood have already signed up to run 
for another three year term. Ms. Harrington and Mrs. Underwood have both 
served on the school board for 6 years and done a wonderful job. Experienced 
school board members that keep the best interest of our kids first are a valu-
able commodity. Gorman is fortunate to have these quality board members 
serving them. 

Here are a few dates you might want to remember: 
2/16 End of the 4th Six Weeks 
2/17 Baseball @ Hico 1:00 
2/19 Baseball @ Evant 4:00 
2/20 TAKS TEST 

Remember, it takes community involvement for a school to be suc-
cessful and you are welcome to get involved at Gorman ISD anytime. 
This is your school; these are your children; and these children are your 
future! Your input is always welcome. Come help us shape the future. 

AGRICULTURAL VIEWPOINT 
By: Dale Dunlap 

FORAGE SEMINAR 
A special 5-Hour CEU Forage Seminar is set for February 8th, 2007 at the 

First Baptist Church in Cross Plains, Texas. Registration begins at 8:30 a.m. and 
the program at 9:00 a.m. The goal of this program is to provide producers with 
information on forage management strategies to help them produce uniform, 
high quality forage to meet their production goals. These strategies will include 
management techniques on existing bermudagrass pastures as well as native 
pasture management. 

Speakers for the seminar will include: Dr. Chris Sansone, Extension Ento-
mologist - San Angelo and Dr. Billy Warrick, Extension Agronomist from San 
Angelo, Dr. Larry Unruh, American Plant Food and Dr. Bob Lyons, Extension 
Range Specialist - Uvalde. Dr. Warrick will discuss the basics of Bermudagrass 
Management; Dr. Sansone will discuss Forage Insects and Dr. Unruh will be 
discussing forage fertility. Dr. Lyons will discuss native pasture management. 
Jan Hader with the Texas Department of Agriculture will be on hand to give an 
hour of Laws and Regulation for pesticide applicators. The others will be I in 
IPM and 3 in General. 

The cost of the seminar and accompanying meal is $5.00 to those that pre-
register by February 2nd. Registration at the door will be $10.00 per person. This 
program is presented by the Extension offices in Brown, Callahan, Coleman and 
Eastland Counties. For further information, contact the Callahan County Exten-
sion Office at (325) 854-5835 or Eastland County Extension Office at (254) 629-
1093/629-2222. 

POOR REPRODUCTIVE PERFORMANCE 
Many times poor reproductive performance is caused by nutritional deficien-

cies and not the infertility of the cow or bull. By meeting nutritional require-
ments, those long calving intervals can be shortened. Increased supplemental 
feeding is often necessary for those cows on native range that are currently calv-
ing to rebreed within 90 days since an adequate supply of green grass is months 
away. A cow's protein and energy requirement can increase 20%-40% after calv-
ing depending upon the amount of milk the cow is producing. Cows with low 
energy levels may not cycle for 4 to 5 months after calving and may also fail to 
conceive at a satisfactory rate. An adequate energy in take of the cow is best 
reflected by an increase in body weight. Any cows that are gaining weight will 
rebreed much faster than cows that continue to lose weight after calving. Special 
attention should be paid to extremely thin cows and first calf heifers. Producers 
that are still feeding 38% cube after calving should probably switch to a 20% or 
29% cube to boost energy levels in cows. Instead of feeding 2 pounds of 38% 
cube, producers should feed 4-6 pounds of 20% cube per day after calving for 
quicker rebreeding. This rate of 20% cube will allow the producer to hold the 
cow while doubling the energy intake over that of the 38% cube being fed at 2 
pounds per day. 

DESDEMONA NEWS 
BY VONNIE GUTHERY 

Senior Citizens Dance will be held on Saturday, February 17th at the Des-
demona Community Center School Gym. Concession stand will open at 5:30 
p.m. serving sandwiches, homemade pie and drinks. Come early to enjoy 
supper and have fellowship with the group before the dance begins at 7:00 
p.m. til 9:30 p.m. "Buck Sutton and The City Limits" from the Brownwood 
area will provide the music for this dance. No alcohol or Smoking permitted. 
Admission is $4.00 for each one who comes to dance. Visitors are welcome 
to attend. 

Ladies Monthly Social was held on Monday, February 12th at the Desde-
mona Community Center School Building. Twenty-two ladies attended this 
morning event hosted by Dorothy Roberts, Vonnie Guthery and Ima Brown. 
The tables and entire room was decorated with the Valentine theme. Those 
attending enjoyed the good food and'fellowship. Visitors area always wel-
come to attend. The next Ladies Social will be held on Monday, March 12th 
at the same location. Hostesses will be Betty Duke and Hazel Koonce. 

Bro. Daletight of Stepheirille will be the guest speaker on Sunday, 
February 1 gthC'Iartle First Baptist h-urch in Desdemona. Visitors are wel-
come to attencithesmornitt service at 11:00 a.m. - • 

Glen Boyd served as pastor ()tithe Church of Christ in Stephenville for 
several years. He has accepted a l  new position as pastor of the Church of 
Christ in Del Rio, Texas. He is the son of the former Lou Echols. 

Happy Valentine's Day to our friends and neighbors. Have a nice day, 
Vonnie. 

KOKOMO NEWS 
BY ZELDA JORDAN 

Bro. Andy Hansen of Morgan Mill was the speaker at the morning 
service at the Kokomo Baptist Church on Sunday, February 11th. His wife 
Gidget and baby daughter, Evelyn also attended. Other visitors were Stacy 
and Renee Webb and granddaugh# Liberty of Comanche, Randall, Kaci, 
Aaron and Kailee Sunigan of Comanche, Htomi Bergmark and Steven 
Mergmark of Comanche and Jacdb and Alice Webb of Burleson. The spe-
cial music, "0 Come Angel Band!' was rendered by Daryl Hirst. 

Bro. Hansen's message was from scriptures in Romans and other sc0p- , 
tures on "Leading Someone To Christ". As Christians, it is our responsi-
bility to let our light shine and share Christ with others and spread the ,  
gospel. 

Bro. Earnest Walls of Gorman was the speaker for the evening service 
at the Kokomo Baptist Church. His message "God's Messenger — Minis-
ter of Failure or Don't waste your faith" was from Deuteronomy 8:1-3, 
16-18. God used the Isrealites' failure to do them good. He uses our fail-
ures to: 1. empty us of pride and to humble us; 2. expose us of the wicked-
ness in our heart; and, 3.educate us.as to true value in life. We sometimes 
will fail, but don't waste our faith. Let God do what he wants to do in our 
lives. 

Bro. Jim Haggard of Strawn will be the speaker at the Kokomo Baptist 
Church on Sunday, February 18th. 

Those from the Kokomo Baptist Church going to Heritage Manor in 
Gorman for the church service on Sunday afternoon were Ed Rodgers, 
Dianna Rodgers, Ann Warren, Woodrow and Helen Browning, Joe Bond 
and Jimmy Little. Ed brought the message and Woodrow led the music 
with Helen at the piano. 

Oren and Norma Webb, Judy Porter and Scarlett Tones of Austin, James 
and Chelsea Webb of Granbury, Jacob and Alice Webb of Burleson, 
Randall, Kaci, Aaron and Kailee Sunigan of Comanche, Htomi and Steven 
Bergmark of Comanche, Misty and Liberty Hugg and Jeff Champion of 
Fort Worth met in the home of Stacy and Renee Webb in Comanche on 
Saturday night for a belated anniversary party honoring Oren and Norma 
Webb. Stacy and Renee, Jacob and Alice, Randall, Kaci ,Aaron and Kailee, 
and Htomi and Steven Bergmark treated Oren and Norma to lunch at Z..1.'s 
in Gorman on Sunday after church. 

Judy Porter and Scarlett Tones of Austin visited during the weekend 
with Oren and Norma Webb. Others visiting with them were Mark Eaves 
of Charlotte, NC and Delmon Eaves. 

Mark Eaves of Charlotte, NC visited during the weekend with his dad, 
Delmon Eaves. Others visiting with them were Oren and Norma Webb 
and Alvis and Bonnie Scitern. Delmon is having some serious health 
problems, so may we all remember him in our prayers. 

Woodrow and Helen Browning visited in Graham with Gary, Donna, 
Leslie, Melanie and Garrett Gatlin and Gary, Rebecca, Emily and Lance 
Browning. 

Sylvia Buchanan visited in Ranger with Lenora and Jesse Speer.. 
Sylvia Buchanan, Zelda Jordan and Daisy Slaton visited with Nancy 

Hendricks. 
Cassie Brasher and Zelda Jordan were in Abilene on Wednesday for 

Zelda's medical check-up, and she got a good report. Glenda Black went 
with them and they enjoyed lunch together following the doctor's ap-
pointment. 

Darrell and Pat Graham visited with Zelda Jordan on Friday. 
I extend sincere sympathy to my grandchildren, Joe Miles, Robert Miles 

and Sheri Daniell and their families on the death of their stepmother, Mrs. 
Roddy (Judy) Miles, of May on Friday night. Her funeral was on Sunday 
at the Pleasant Valley Cemetery near May. 

I wish everyone a very happy Valentine's Day. 
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Annual Pearl Community 
Center Flea Market 

Annual Pearl Community Center Flea Market is set for March 9 and 
10 from 8:00 to 5:00., in Pearl, TX off FM 183 in Coryell County. 

Join us for two fun days in Pearl. Flowers, Dishes, Tools, Antiques, 
Jewelry, Furniture ... also great homemade food items. 

Members of the Purmela Methodist Church will have several booths 
and all proceeds will go to the Church for upcoming projects. 

For booth space call Joy Bates at 254-865-8980. Rain or Shine. In-
side booths - Great place to bring your garage sale items or treasures to 
sell. Dealers welcome!! Space also available outside under covered 
canopy for larger items. We hope to see you in Pearl. A lot of items for 
sale and great prices!!! 

AGRICULTURAL VIEWPOINT 
By: Dale Dunlap 

TEXAS BEEF QUALITY PRODUCER PROGRAM 
Many beef producers have already heard about this but if you have 

not, mark it down. Beef producers can get free training to help them 
become more competitive by attending the Texas Beef Quality Producer 
Program in Comanche, Texas on Thursday, February 22,2007. 

The Texas Beef Quality Producer Program teaches the principles of 
Beef Quality Assurance, a proven system of sensible management prac-
tices that help improve the quality and safety of beef plus the program 
updates ranchers on changes occurring in the industry and what we must 
do to increase demand for our cattle. This program will demonstrate 
how a producer's actions on the ranch can have an impact on the final 
beef product something we all need to know more about. 

There are two sessions for a total of eight (8) hours of training, di-
vided into two levels. Level I covers BQA principles, industry update, 
record keeping, environmental stewardship and proper management prac-
tices associated with genetic selection, cattle handling, culling, vaccine 
and drug use. Level II provides a detailed explanation of the require-
ments needed to receive and maintain full certification as a Texas Beef 
Quality Producer. Ideally this certification should put you at a higher 
level as a beef producer and signify you as a cattleman who can and does 
produce a higher quality product. 

It is not a mystery that consumers who buy our product are saying 
loud and clear that they want their food, not only great tasting but safe, 
wholesome and raised responsibly. We must respond if we want a place 
for our beef to go. 

The speakers for this training are the best in the state. Dr. Ron Gill is 
Professor and Extension Livestock Specialist, Stephenville, and is well 
known in this area for his great livestock programs. Next is Dr. Ted 
McCollum, Professor and Extension Beef Cattle Specialist, Amarillo. 
Ted works a lot with the feedlot and stocker cattle industry and has first 
hand knowledge of how important quality is. Also on the program is Dr. 
Rick Machen, Associate Professor and Extension Livestock Specialist, 
Uvalde. Rich has been on programs in this area before and with his ex-
perience he is a real asset. 

The program is free, but we do ask you to call and reserve a spot by 
February 15th so we can know a lunch count and to have notebooks 
ready. Call the Comanche Extension Office at 325/356-2539 or e-mail at 
rwhitney@ag.tamu.edu 

The Texas Beef Quality Producer Program will be held at the Co-
manche Community Center in Comanche. The center is located on the 
west side of Comanche on Highway 377 at Indian Creek Drive. Regis-
tration begins at 7:30 a.m. The Level I program begins at 8:00 a.m. and 
ends at 3:06.-p.m. A complimentary lunch will be served. The Level II 
program begins at 3:00 p.m. and ends at 5:00 p.m. 

The Texas Beef Quality Producer Program is a collaborative effort of 
Texas and Southwestern Cattle Raisers Association, Texas Beef Council 
and Texas Cooperative Extension. Funding is provided by TSCRA, check-
off dollars from TBC and generous sponsorships from Cargill Cattle Feed-
ers and Pfizer Animal Health. 

Application Process Begins For 

Certification Class In Basic Manufacturing 
The West Central Texas Workforce Development Board, in partner-

ship with the Development Corporation of Abilene, the Workforce Cen-
ter, and Texas State Technical College, are pleased to announce a the 
creation of a newly-developed training program in basic manufacturing. 
The six-week curriculum will culminate in a certification as a "Manu-
facturing Production Technician." The nationally-recognized certifica-
tion is awarded by the Manufacturing Skills Standards Council (MSSC), 
and having this credential demonstrates competency in basic skills re-
quired tq enter any type of manufacturing environment in any geographi-
cal location. Each trainee must complete a 140-hour course, which will 
consist of five weeks of manufacturing skills training at TSTC and one 
week of basic employment skills training at the Workforce Center. 

Twelve local manufacturers, including Bandag, Abtex Beverages, 
Coca-Cola, Tige Boats, Martin Sprocket & Gear, Hirschfeld Steel, Fehr 
Foods, Peerless Manufacturing, Rentech Boiler Services, Micrometals, 
Inc., PWP Industries, and Zoltek, participated in a series of meetings 
and a survey process during the months of October and November to 
determine their interest in hiring workers with the MSSC certification. 
A significant shortage of entry-level workers and an immediate hiring 
need of 90-105 additional workers was identified. Targeted manufactur-
ers have voiced their overwhelming support for the MSSC training, and 
have agreed to participate in a job fair and provide interviews to any 
student who completes the training and subsequently becomes certified 
as a "Manufacturing Production Technician". During the training pe-
riod, site visits will be conducted at local manufacturing facilities to 
acquaint trainees with various types of work environments. 

Funding for the training and the certification assessment fee for each 
participant will be covered by the Development Corporation of Abilene 
and the Workforce Development Board. The application and screening 
process is currently in progress for the first MSSC class, which is sched-
uled to begin on March 12,2007. Interested individuals may pick up an 
application packet at the Workforce Center, 400 Oak Street, in Abilene, 
or download an application at www.workforcesystem.org. The infor-
mation may be accessed by clicking on "Manufacturing Production Tech-
nician Training" in the column at the left. The deadline to submit com-
pleted application forms is February 16th. For additional information, 
contact the Business Services Unit at the Workforce Center at (325) 795-
4200. 
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John Cornyn 
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Jeremy Singleton 
Makes Nationals!!! 

GMAC 60 Mos. @$289@0% 
T.T.L. Down at Delivery WAC 

0% Rate - 2-13 thru 2-20 

'01 Chevrolet Impala Sedan LS 
Sales Price $19,480 

MSRP $21,630, . 0% & $289 Mo. 
Rebate $1,500, 

Bayer Disc. $650 

GMAC 60 Mos. 4$28940% 
Bayer Disc. $510 	T.T.L. Down at Delivery WAC 

0% Rate - 2-13 thru 2-20 

#26579 	Sales Price $16,395 
MSRP $17,905 	--0% a $289 Mo. 
Rebate $1,000 	•• 

2 To 
Choose 
From 

2001 
Chevrolet 1500 

Ext. Cab 412 

Chevy. Driving Texas. 
All Rebate and Incentives to Dealer. 

Picture and Vehicle may vary. All WAG. All prices + Its L. 

2007 Pontiac G6 Sedan 

MSRP $19,185 
Rebate, $2,000 • t 
Bayer Disc. $605 

'01 Chevrolet 1500 Reg. Cab 
#26677 4300 V-6, Automatic, CD Player 

Sale Price 

'07 Chevrolet 1500 Beg. Cab 
#26733 4800 V-8, LT 

$16,580 + TT& L 	 Sale Price $22,216 + TT&L 

0% & $289 Mo. MSRP 
Rebate,

$
$3,000 -• 261465  le 0% at $419 Mo. - • 

GMAC 60 Mos. e$289@0% Bayer Disc. $1,249 GMAC 60 Mos. @$4194i3Ork 
T.T.L. Down at Delivery WAC 	 T.T.L. Down at Delivery WAC 

0% Rate - 2-13 thru 2-20 	 0% Rate - 2-13 thru 2-20 

1-800-843-5230 • 218 E. Grand • Comanche, Texas 
M-F 7:30 - 5:30 • Sat. 7:30 - 3:00 

Web Pages: www.bayermotor.com or www.bayermotorco.com 

E931‘123A.S.r. 	Mal I WE ARE neocaemata GRADE 

February 13th thru 20th 
0% - 60 Mos. MAC 

BAYER MOTO 
Co  

• 
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Senior Citizens News 
Carol Ward 

We had a good weather day on Wednesday the 7th, so we experienced 
a good turn out of 30 people. Barbara Bush got our attention with an-
nouncements and news of Gorman. Bro. Frank Shirley gave the blessing 
of the food. It was good to see him and Beth. She looked wonderful and 
brought her delicious white coconut cake. 

Eula Miears announced she has a new great grandson which makes 8. 
Her son John is the Grandpa. 

Melba Frasier had the other side of her neck operated on. So she should 
be in tip top condition now. Hope she is inproving and home by now. 

Zelda Jordan fell in garage on the evening of the 7th. She was pretty 
banged up, but doing Ok. So glad her knees all right and didn't break 
anything. 

Geraldene Wright received eye surgery for catarats. Do hope she is 
recovering well. We miss her at the dinner. Maybe when this is over she 
will come back and visit. 

Barbara and Max Bush celebrated their 55th wedding anniversary re-
cently. That is some record for a teenage marriage. So you can make it 
work, if you try and be nice to one another. 

Ora Lee Lawrence is now seeing over the computer room in the morn-
ing. I believe she ate with us also. I noticed her in the crowd then lost 
track. She is always welcome to dine with us. 

Its been such nice weather so here comes the cold again. May not hold 
the dinner on the 13th if icy and snowy. Will have to see what happens. 

I believe they had 10 out to play games on the 8th. I had a flu bug 
starting so couldn't attend. Still feel bad, but better. Hope a lot of you 
don't get this. Have a good week and be happy. 

Heritage Manor News 
By Ina Smith 

I am not for sure what happened to last weeks Heritage Manor News , I 
may have gave Lonnie the wrong disk out of the computer...any way it 
was a re-run...sorry. 

February has arrived and we have a lot of exciting things going on. 
Every Monday afternoon we have Gospel Singing; Tuesday Morning Betty 
Duke from Desedmona comes and plays some of our favorite songs on her 
key board. Everyone loves to sing with her. We really look forward to 
Wed. Bible Study with Bro. Larry. He does a wonderful job. We, play 
bingo every Tues and Wed. afternoon and on Friday morning. We all love 
to see visitors. We greatly appreciate those who come from the Baptist 
Church every Sunday morning for Sunday School, and every Sunday af-
ternoon at 2:30 a different Church comes for worship service. The First 
Baptist Church comes on the 1st Sunday, 2nd Sunday is the Kokomo Bap-
tist Church, 3rd Sunday is the Bride of Christ Church, 4th Sunday is the 
Church of Christ and on the 5th Sunday is the New Hope Baptist. We 
really are so thankful for everyone who comes and helps with these. 

We extend our deepest heartfelt sympathy to the family and friends of 
Richard Kinser. He will be greatly missed. 

We would like to thank everyone who participated in our Pie Fair. We 
had 14 entries and had 8 judges. Hope to have some pictures in next week's 
paper of the winners. 
Visiting with Lottie Morris were Helen and Woodrow Browning, Kay 
Snider, Jerry and Virginia Skaggs and Nelda Mauney, Kay Snider, Irene 
West, and Rachel flicker. 

Visiting with Imogene Norris were, Rozelle Caraway of Eastland, Paula 
Morrow of Plains, Earlene Blakney of Lubbock, Nell Mason, Elizabeth 
Bingham, Lorene McCulley, James and Jason Norris, Jeanna Pack, and 
Mariam Landa and Lisa Lewis of Stephenville. 

Visiting with Troy Scitern were, Tommy and LaVerne Carr of Whitney, 
Johnny and Susan Magin of Stephenville, Alvis and Bonnie Scitern, Gene 
and Carolyn Foster, Robert Callison, Kris, Kristin, Karson, and Kendal 
Scitern, Johnny Scitem, and Amber, Jordan and Weldon Scitern. 

Visiting JoAnn Murdoch were Annie Faye Foster and Jewel Dean Mor-
ris, Jennifer Overstreet and Eli Martinez, Sara Overstreet and Aryann Cook. 

Visiting Jelma Smith were Jeff Smith of Eastland, David and Connie 
Smith of Joshua, and Johnny and Ina Smith. 

Amber, Jordan, and Weldon Scitem visited with Jelma Smith and Letty 
Craddock. 

Visiting with Ima Boles were Bill Boles of Granbury, Bobby and Mary 
Jane Little, Betty Little and Jimmy Little 

Visiting with Jewel Snider were Bobby and Peggy Ingram of Putnam. 
Visiting with Lavona Sharp were Jerry Majors of DeLeon and Neldon 

Shipman of Desdemona. 
Everyone enjoyed visiting with Irene West. I am not for sure who all 

she visited with but she is a ray of sunshine when she comes. 
Jenny Newcomb and Evelyn Hare, our local Ombudsman visited with 

all the residents. 
We appreciate everyone who visits and I am sorry if I left anyone out 
DON'T FORGET THE HINKLE FAMILY FROM 

BRECKENRIDGE WILL BE HERE FEB. 22 at 1:30 PLEASE COME 
AND JOIN US. 

Until next time 	Ina 
NATIONAL NURSING HOME WEEK MAY14-20 

FEBRUARY 15, 2007 

-- Randy's Roundup -- 
A Weekly Newsletter from Congressman Randy Neugebauer 

House to Debate Iraq Resolution 
President Bush's new strategy for attaining victory in Iraq takes cen-

ter stage this week in the House as we will devote three days to debat-
ing this important issue. At the end of the debate, the members of the 
House will vote on a non-binding resolution which states that "Con-
gress disapproves of the decision of President George W. Bush...to de-
ploy more than 20,000 additional United States combat troops to Iraq." 
Unfortunately, this hollow resolution does not match the seriousness of 
the issue we are debating. But it does send a demoralizing message to 
our troops. 

Fighting and winning a war is serious business. It requires our Presi-
dent; our military leaders, and elected officials to make difficult deci-
sions. However, making tough decisions is what the American people 
expect theirrepresentatives to do. The resolution we will vote on this 
week has no impact on policy and does not lay out a strategy for vic-
tory. Because it is non-binding, this resolution only serves to score 
political points and embarrass our Commander-in-Chief during a time 
of war. The realities of our current global conflict demand a more re-
sponsible approach. 

We know that Iraq is not the beginning of this conflict, nor will it be 
the end. Our enemy is patient, calculating, and intent on attacking 
America. Therefore, the consequences of losing this important battle 
of the Global War on Terror could be catastrophic and far-reaching. If 
we leave Iraq without victory, terrorist groups will only be encouraged 
to expand their efforts. We must pow stand 100 percent behind our 
troops and give them the tools 'and support necessary to get the job 
done. 
USDA Secretary to Appear Before House Ag Committee 

USDA Secretary Mike Johanns will appear before the House Agri-
culture Committee this week to discuss USDA's 2007 Farm Bill rec-
ommendations. Secretary Johanns also recently presented USDA's 2008 
budget proposal. Both of these issues are of significant interest to our 
region. I have some real concerns about several of his proposals, and I 
look forward to discussing with him the impact they could have on the 
19th District. 
Mobile Office Hits the Road Again 
Throughout the next two weeks, my staff is once again setting up mo-
bile offices in communities across the district. Mobile offices provide 
constituents with the opportunity to meet with my staff face-to-face. I 
want to encourage constituents to stop by a mobile office near them if 
they need help with a federal agency or just want to let me know what 
is on their mind. A complete listing of the times and locations of the 
mobile office tour can be found on my website, wwwsandy.house.gov. 

--Randy 

Jeremy Singleton, a Tarleton State University gradu-
ate, has joined the elite class of individuals who are in-
vited to compete in the USATF Indoor Championships. 
As a long jumper, he will be competing in Boston, Ma. 
February 24-26 against the best from across the nation! 
Jeremy Singleton won the long jump and achieved his 
qualifying mark of 7.54 meters (24'9") on 2-3-07 at 
Texas Tech University with the help of his trainer/coach 
Barry Tooley (Hico ISD employee). Jeremy Singleton is 
a 5 time All American and this is the second time he has 
qualified to go to Nationals. Town and Country Bank of 
Stephenville is proudly supporting their employee at 
Boston and wishes him the' Best of Luck! 

PRAY FOR 
WARMER 
WEATHER 

AND MORE RAIN 

The Home of the Intrepid 
Fort Sam Houston in San Antonio is the most important military 

medical training and treatment facility in the world. 
The Fort was built in 1875, but its roots date back to arrival of the 

first U.S. soldier in Texas in 1845. From 1910 until World War II, Fort 
Sam was the largest Army post in the continental U.S., and played a 
key role in the beginnings of military aviation. 

Since the mid-1940s, Fort Sam has been the nucleus of U.S. Army 
medicine. The base spans 3,000 acres and employs more than 27,000 
military and civilian personnel. 

Now the Fort has a new distinction: It's the location for the world's 
most technologically advanced rehabilitation facility for American war-
riors wounded on duty, particularly in Iraq or Afghanistan. 

Our generation is engaged in a deadly war on terrorism. Thousands 
of our finest young men and women have been injured in operations, 
abroad, including hundreds of amputeeS and burn victims. 

These wounded men and women deserve the very best facial,/ 
and the "Center for the Intrepid" certainly delivers. Last month, inspir-
ing dedication ceremonies were held in San Antonio, officially opening 
a four-story, 65,000-square-foot rehabilitation facility adjacent to Brooke 
Army Medical Center. 

It offers state-of-the-art physical and occupational therapy and psy-
chological counseling resources to amputee and burn victims. Facili-
ties include an indoor running track, a firing range, an Olympic-sized 
pool, a two-story climbing wall and other notable rehabilitation ben-
efits. 

Modem technology is evident throughout. The Center's "computer 
assisted rehabilitation environment," known as CAREN; is as advanced 
as any facility in the world. CAREN provides virtual landscapes that 
simulate everything from a city sidewalk to a peaceful lake. Rehabilita-
tion patients use the unit to improve their gait and balancing skills. 

The Center reflects our nation's gratitude for the bravery, patriotism 
and service offered by our troops. 

Another positive aspect of this cutting-edge project is that it was 
made possible through the generosity of individual citizens, rather than 
relying solely on the government. 

Resources for the $50 million facility came from the hearts and pock-
ets of an estimated 600,000 Americans who donated anything from pen-
nies to millions of dollars. The Center is the largest single private con-
tribution to our nation's wounded military. 

The fundraising campaign was led by philanthropist Arnold Fisher 
of New York and the Intrepid Fallen Heroes Fund. In addition, the Cen-
ter opened along with two new 21-bedroom Fisher Houses, which pro-
vide temporary accommodations for visiting family members. 

Earlier this month, I had the honor of visiting a number of our su-
perb soldiers and marines, including some from Texas, who were 
wounded in Iraq or Afghanistan and are undergoing treatment at Walter 
Reed Army Medical Center in Washington, D.C. I was able to discuss 
career options and future plans with several patients and their families 
on the wards, and with men and women undergoing rehabilitation in 
the Physical and Occupational therapy clinics. 

I was impressed with the optimism and spirit of these great Ameri-
cans. I hope that at least some of them will be able to utilize the great 
advantages of the new Intrepid Center at Brooke Army Medical Center 
for their future rehabilitative care. 

The Intrepid Center will be a great asset for our service members for 
years to come as we care for those on the front lines of the global war 
on terror. 

It's heartening that so many individual Americans are eager to show 
their appreciation to those defending our freedom. Our nation has a 
solemn duty to provide for our troops, and the government can never 
do enough to demonstrate our gratitude for their sacrifice. Big volun-
tary points of light made the Intrepid Center possible, and that spirit of 
shared mission makes our country even greater and stronger. 

Sen. Cornyn serves on the Armed Services, Judiciary and Budget 
Committees. In addition, he is Vice Chairman of the Senate Select Com-
mittee on Ethics. He serves as the top Republican on the Judiciary 
Committee's Immigration, Border Security and Citizenship subcom-
mittee and the Armed Services Committee's Airland subcommittee. 
Cornyn served previously as Texas Attorney General, Texas Supreme 
Court Justice and Bexar County District Judge. For Sen. Cornyn's pre- 
vious Texas Times columns: www.cornyn.senate.gov/column 	• 
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THE GORMAN PROGRESS 

EARN EXTRA MONEY NOW! 
Do you need a way to get out of debt or send the kids to college? 
Do you dream about how you can afford a bigger home or a nicer car? 

This is my idea of the perfect network marketing company! To provide some- 
thing that everyone: 

• is already using 
• NEEDS to use every month 
• has budgeted to use every month 
• wouldn't dream of ever being without and 
• is priced less than the top competitors...ELECTRICITY! 

No inventory to buy No product to sell No monthly quotas 
No inflated prices - Available In Texas Only! 

Simple plan with 3 streams of income including an excellent RESIDUAL IN-
COME!!! 

• Immediate income - you can earn $500.00 within your first 2-3 weeks 
• Leadership Bonus income - you can earn $50.00 or $250.00 on your team to 

UNLIMITED DEPTH! 
• Residual income — — you can earn income on 1000's of customers, every 

month, to UNLIMITED DEPTH! 
You get to save money on your own electric bill every month AND make money 

on hundreds of electric bills every month. Plus you can enjoy the tremendous tax 
advantages of owning your own thriving business! 

Many single mothers as well as married couples have made hundreds within 
their first 1-14 days! 

Please visit my website: www.thumperenergy.igniteinc.biz  and click on Power-
ful Opportunity for a 10 minute multimedia presentation! Or You can just become 
a customer on the same website. 

You are welcome email me at jake@txol.net  The road to prosperity is just one 
decision away! 
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